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n JlMPUS 
A Newsletter for Faculty and Staff of Coastal Carolina College 

New faculty members on board for fall 
The following names have been 

added to the faculty roster for the 
1992-1993 academic year: 

• School of Natural and 
Applied Sciences 

Paul J. Camp, a visiting assistant 
professor during the 1991-1992 
academic year, joins the Coastal 
faculty as an assistant professor of 
physics. He has a Ph.D. in physics 
from the University of South Carolina, 

a master's degree from the University 
of Michigan , and a bachelor's degree 
from Georgia Institute of Technology. 

Geoffrey J. Cockrell joins Coastal 
as an instructor of biology. Cockrell 
received a master's degree in zoology 
from the University of Hawaii at 
Manoa and a bachelor's degree from 
the College of Charleston. 

Please see Faculty on page 6. 
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E. M. Singleton 
named senior 
consultant for 
transition 

Former Coastal Chancellor Edward 
M. Singleton has been named senior 
consultant to the Coastal administra­
tion during the college's transition 
from a USC System campus to an 
independent, state-supported institu­
tion. 

Interim Chancellor Ron Ingle said 
he asked Singleton to assist in the 
process because ofhis 30-year relation­
ship with the institution and his 
knowledge of the community. 

Singleton led Coastal from 1963 
through 1983. During his tenure as 
chancellor, Coastal underwent steady 
growth from a single-building campus 
with about 100 students to a campus 
with nine major buildings and more 
than 2,500 students at the time of his 
retirement in 1983. 

Singleton maintains close ties to the 
college. From 1983 to 1989, he was 
Commissioner of the Big South 
Conference, in which Coastal's athletic 
teams participate. He is a member of 
the Coastal Educational Foundation, 
Inc., the private, non-profit support 
component for the college. The Uni­
versity of South Carolina Board of 
Trustees named Singleton Chancellor 
Emeritus upon his retirement. r--J 

On Campus is published biweekly on 
Monday by the Public Relations Office. 

Information to be uaCoastal included should be 
S Cardina submitted by noon 
C CoI~ the 1'.ues<!ay before 
_ ~ publlCation. 

Coastal Carolina College is an affirmative 
action, equal opportunity institution. 



Evening hours 
set for Registrar's 
Office 

The Registrar's Office will be open 
in the evenings during the fall semes­
ter beginning Monday, Aug. 31 to 
accommodate students taking night 
classes. When classes are in session, 
the office will be open Monday through 
Thursday from 8 a.m. to 8:30 p.m. and 
on Fridays and students holidays, 
from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m . .---. 

Registration for fall 
Undergraduate 

Undergraduate registration for the 
fall semester will be held Monday, 
Aug. 24 through Thursday, Aug. 27 in 
the Registrar's Office. Duringregistra­
tion week, registration is by appoint­
ment only from 8:30 a.m. to 4 p.m.; 
open registration is from 4 to 6 p.m. 
Fall classes begin Monday, Aug. 31 
and continue through Friday, Dec. 18. 

Before registering for fall courses, 
new undergraduate students must 
apply to Coastal through the Office of 
Admission. 

For more information, contact the 
Office of Admission at extension 2063. 

Graduate 
Graduate students may continue to 

register through Tuesday, Aug. 25 in 
the Graduate Office in the Graduate 
and Continuing Education Building. 
Classes begin Aug. 31. 

For more information about regis­
tration or eligibility requirements, 
contact the Graduate Office at 
extension 2672. .---. 

General faculty 
meeting scheduled 

The Fall General Faculty Meeting 
will be held Friday, Aug. 28 at 10 a.m. 
in Wheelwright Auditorium. Lunch 
will be served in the Student Center 
dining room immediately following the 
meeting. Faculty are encouraged to 
mark their calendars and plan to 
attend. .---. 

GCE offers Southern Politics class 
"Southern Politics," a class focusing 

on the American South, will be offered 
during the fall semester on Monday 
evenings. 

Charles Joyner, Burroughs Distin­
guished Professor of Southern History 
and Culture, will explore selected 
political patterns and trends in the 11 
states of the American South in the 
post-1950 period. 

Undergraduate students may 
receive three hours of undergraduate 

credit for CHST H492I or CGIS 363. 
Registration deadline for credit 
students is Aug. 27. 

Non-credit applicants must register 
by Sept. 8, and pay the registration fee 
of$115, or $49 for senior citizens. The 
class meets Sept. 9 through Nov. 30 for 
non-credit students. 

For more information, contact 
Graduate and Continuing Education 
at extension 2672. .---. 

GCE to host conference on education 
Coastal will host ''Weaving a New 

Vision for Education," a special, two­
day conference for educators featuring 
topics such as restructuring education, 
whole language, racism, and children 
at-risk, Friday, Oct. 23 and Saturday, 
Oct. 24. 

The conference features concurrent 
sessions and keynote addresses Friday 
from 1:30 p.m. to 6 p.m., and Saturday 
from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. 

Conference participants will have 
opportunities to talk with other 
educators and administrators involved 
with using the conference topics. 

Keynote speakers include Crystal 
Kuykendall, Anisa Kintz and Janet 
Files. 

Author of the acclaimed book, From 
Rage to Hope: Strategies for Reclaim­
ing Black and Hispanic Students, 
Crystal Kuykendall holds doctoral 
degrees in education and law. She is a 
former primary, junior, and senior 

high school teacher. Kuykendall has 
served as executive director ofthe 
National Alliance of Black School 
Educators and was appointed by 
President Carter to chair the National 
Advisory Council on Continuing Education. 

Anisa Kintz received national 
media attention in January 1992 when 
she organized "Calling All Colors," a 
race unity conference at Coastal for 
children that attracted 100 registrants 
in the third through eighth grades. 
She was nine years old when she was 
named President Bush's 750th Point of 
Light in April 1992. 

Janet Files is a teacher, author, and 
speaker in the fields of whole lan­
guage, teacher collaboration and 
children at-risk. She is the director of 
Coastal Writing Project. 

The conference is $115. 
For more information, contact 

Graduate and Continuing Education 
at extension 2672. .---. 

Four-day wetland delineation course set 
The Center for Marine and Wetland 

Studies is offering Basic Wetland 
Delineation, a special four-day course 
to be held Thursday, Sept. 24 through 
Sunday, Sept. 27. The non-credit 
course is $450. Registration deadline 
is Monday, Sept. 14. 

The course is a combination class­
room and field program designed to 
provide a basic understanding of 
current regulatory and technical 
criteria used by the U.S. Army Corps 
of Engineers in determiningjurisdic-
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tional wetland boundaries. Lectures 
will be presented in the mornings and 
will be followed by field exercises in 
the afternoons. Equipment and 
transportation to the field will be 
provided; however, participants are 
responsible for meals and lodging. The 
course is suitable for those in the 
private sector as well as for academic 
and government personnel. Course 
instructor is Paul Booth, Ph.D. 

For more information, call 
349-2202 . .---. 



1\vo one-act plays 
to be performed 

Performances of James McLure's 
1959 Pink Thunderbird on will be 
presented Thursday, Aug. 27 at noon 
and 5 p.m., and Friday, Aug. 28 at 
7:30p.m. in Wheelwright Auditorium. 

The performance consists of two 
one-act plays, "Lone Star," and 
"Laundry & Bourbon," which were 
first produced together as 1959 Pink 
Thunderbird. 

Since the all-male cast assumes 
both male and female roles, the 
company calls itself the "gender 
confused" players. The members are: 
• Stephen Ingle - assistant director, 
stage manager, actor on Thursday, 
noon show (roles: Cletis, Amy Lee) 
• "Sculley" Deakins - Coastal theater 
student of Covington, Ky.; assistant 
stage manager, technician, under-
study . 
• Michael Matthews - Coastal theater 
student; actor (roles: Roy, Hattie) 
• Michael Brady - 1992 Coastal 
history graduate of North Myrtle 
Beach; actor (roles: Ray, Elizabeth) 
• Ged Duvall - 1990 Coastal second­
ary education graduate, actor (roles: 
Cletis, Amy Lee) 

Sandi Shackleford is the director 
and producer. 

"Lone Star" is a study of two Texas 
"good '01 boys" out on a Saturday night 
carouse whose lives are turned around 
by the action's of the town's resident 
nerd. "Laundry & Bourbon" centers 
on the discontent of three women from 
a small town whose marriages have 
turned out to be less than they had 
hoped. The characters in the two 
plays are related to each other-by 
marriage or otherwise. All six charac­
ters are played by three male actors. 

The audience is encouraged to 
bring or purchase lunch at the noon 
performance on Thursday. Audiences 
will be seated on the stage. Tickets 
are $5 and may be purchased in the 
Wheelwright Box Office, open week­
days from noon to 5 p.m. For more 
information, ca11349-2502. 

The production continues its 
summer run at the Myrtle Beach 
Hilton through Sept. 9. r-.J 

Coastal Carolina Alumni Association 
names Alford Alumnus of the Year 

The Coastal Carolina Alumni 
Association has named William "Billy" 
Alford the 1992 Alumnus of the Year. 
The association annually honors an 
alumnus who has distinguished 
himself or herself as a leader in his or 
her profession, as well as civic, commu­
nity and alumni activities. 

Alford earned a bachelor's degree in 
political science in 1977 from Coastal. 
A fire restoration contractor, Alford 
also is chairman of the South Carolina 
Department of Highways and Public 
Transportation Commission. 

He was a member of the Horry 
County Higher Education Commission 
(HCHEC) from 1985 to 1989. Alford is 
chairman emeritus of the commission. 
Formed in 1959 by the General 
Assembly, HCHEC is accountable for 
the county tax millage to the college. 
HCHEC provides funding for scholar­
ship assistance, capital improvements, 
faculty and staff development, and 
supplementation to educational 
programs. In addition, the commis­
sion formed and supports Coastal's 
four resource centers. 

Alford has been a member of 
Coastal Educational Foundation, Inc. 
(CEF) since 1989. CEF is a non-profit 
organization which provides resources 
to Coastal for scholarships and for 

meeting student and faculty needs not 
supported by state allocations. In 
addition to its fund-raising activities, 
the 20-member CEF board promotes 
and interprets the institution in the 
community. 

Alford was a member of the board of 
directors for the Coastal Carolina 
Alumni Association from 1979 to 1981, 
and served as president in 1980-1981 
and chairman of the board in 1981-1982. 

His numerous community activities 
include Myrtle Beach Area Chamber 
of Commerce, Leadership Grand 
Strand, Leadership South Carolina, 
ODK leadership fraternity, Rotary 
Club, and Area Council on Transporta­
tion. Alford is also chair of the board of 
trustees of Grand Strand General 
Hospital. 

He was named Citizen of the Year of 
Myrtle Beach, The Sun News Honor 
Volunteer in 1985, and Outstanding 
Young Men of America in 1985. In 
1990, he was named Who's Who . 
Among Rising Young Americans. 

Alford is married to Dawn Marie 
Snyder Alford; they live with their two 
children in Myrtle Beach. 

Clark Parker, HCHEC chair and 
Coastal alumnus, presented the award 
to Alford at the association's annual 
meeting June 30. r-.J 

Spring Arts organizational meeting 
The Spring Arts Committee invites 

faculty and staff to participate in its 
organizational meeting on Wednes­
day, Sept. 9 from 4 to 5 p.m. in KL 233. 
This year's Spring Arts Festival is a 
three-day extravaganza focusing on 

creativity. Volunteers who are eager 
to devote limited time and creative 
ideas to one of Coastal's most signifi­
cant annual events are needed. For 
more information, call extension 2418 
or 2623. r-.J 

Parking decals for 1992-1993 
Parking decals expire Aug. 31 each 

year. Parking decals for 1992-1993 
are now available at the Law Enforce­
ment and Safety Office in the Book­
store Building. Regular office hours 
are 8 a.m. to 5 p.m., Monday through 
Friday. For the convenience of evening 
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students, from Aug. 24 through Sept. 
1, the office will remain open unti16 
p.m. To obtain a decal, you need to 
have your valid vehicle registration 
and college LD., fee receipt, or social 
security card. For more information, 
call extension 2177. r-.J 



Kimbel Library: 
fall changes 
NewUSCAN 

Kimbel Library installed the "new" 
USCAN on July 27. This is the same 
system, just with a different look to the 
screens. Searches are still possible by 
author, title, subject, or keyword, but 
there are a few important changes to 
know about: searching by call number, 
changes in truncation in a keyword 
search, different search method for 
Coastal's holdings, and condensed 
index screen for retrieving large 
numbers of records. For more informa­
tion on searching USCAN, or to learn 
more about keyword searching, call 
extension 2414. 

Changes in fines/charges 
As of the fall semester 1992, the 

overdue book fee will be 10 cents per 
day. The maximum overdue charge is 
$10; and the minimum lost book 
charge is $25, plus overdue fine. 
Photocopies made will be 10 cents per 
page, and includes paper and 
microform copies. For more 
information, call extension 2404. 

Library hours 
Regular hours for Kimbel Library 

during the fall semester are: 

Monday to Thursday: 8 a.m. to 11 p.m. 
Friday: 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. 
Saturday: 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. 
Sunday: 1 to 11 p.m. 

The library will be closed Monday, 
Sept. 7 for Labor Day, Tuesday, Nov. 3 
for Election Day, and Thursday 
through Friday, Nov. 26 through 27 for 
Thanksgiving. 

Media Collection hours 
Regular hours for Media Collection, 

in effect Monday, Aug. 31 through 
Friday, Dec. 18, are: 

Monday to Thursday: 8 a.m. to 9 p.m. 
Friday: 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
Saturday: 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. 
Sunday: 1 to 9 p.m. 

Helme establishes Trout" Scholarship 
The Horry County Higher 

Education Commission has approved 
the Thomas J. Trout Scholarship as a 
tribute to the late Distinguished 
Professor. 

Trout joined the Coastal faculty in 
1973 as a professor of English and 
chaired of the Department of English 
from 1982 to 1992. He earned a 
bachelor's degree in history from 
Denison University in Granville, Ohio 
in 1943. After a successful retail and 
civic career in Findlay, Ohio, Trout 
earned a master's degree in American 
studies in 1970 and a Ph.D. in English 
in 1972, both from Bowling Green 
State University in Bowling Green, 
Ohio. In addition to Coastal, Trout 
taught at Bowling Green State Univer­
sity and Findlay College. He died May 
29,1992. 

The $1,000 annual scholarship will 

be awarded to a rising junior who is 
majoring in English. The scholarship 
is renewable through the recipient's 
senior year providing eligibility 
requirements are met. The scholar­
ship recipient must be a full-time 
student and maintain at least a 3.0 
grade point ratio. Selection of a 
recipient by the USC Coastal Carolina 
College Scholarship Committee is 
determined on the basis of individual 
motivation toward higher education 
and potential for academic achieve­
ment. Preference for the scholarship is 
given to applicants from Horry 
County. 

The scholarship is one of more than 
100 offered to Coastal students. 
For more information on the Thomas 
J. Trout Scholarship or on any 
scholarship Coastal offers, call 
extension 2309. ~ 

International experience being tallied 
Richard Moore has been asked to 

compile a list of international consult­
ing, research, and work experiences to 
be used in registering the college with 
the Inter-American Development 
Bank's DACON (Data on Consultants) 
databank. This roster is used by the 

bank and its associates to find consult­
ants eligible to assist with operations 
funded by them. Please complete and 
return the form, which was sent 
through campus mail, to EMS 214. 
If you did not receive a form, call 
extension 2050. ~ 

First Family Weekend set for Oct. 23-24 
Coastal will host its first Family 

Weekend Oct. 23 and 24 for the 
families of students enrolled for fall 
1992. Activities are being planned 
that will allow the families to visit 
with their students and at the same 

Just for food, fun 

time have an opportunity to meet with 
faculty and college officials to discuss 
any concerns that they may have. 
Activities and outings are also in the 
weekend itinerary. For more informa­
tion, call extension 2022. ~ 

[> Taco Bell in Conway is offering Coastal students, faculty, and staff a 
10 percent discount with college LD. 

[> Calvin Gilmore Productions is holding Coastal Carolina College 
Nights from Monday, Aug. 24 through Monday, Aug. 31. Faculty, staff, 
and students can get tickets for shows at The Carolina Opry in Myrtle 
Beach, The Dixie Jubilee in North Myrtle Beach, or Southern Country 
Nights in Surfside Beach for $6.50 with college LD. For more information, 
call 238-8888. ~ 
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Transfer 
recruitment 
program with 
technical schools 
is underway 

A Coastal admissions team is 
traveling to targeted areas in South 
Carolina with hopes of recruiting 
students enrolled in the state's 16 
technical schools to transfer to Coastal 
and complete baccalaureate programs. 

The team talks to students and 
informs them of the choices they have. 

The team has visited Horry­
Georgetown, Florence-Darlington, 
Trident and Midlands technical 
schools. Plans are being made to visit 
other schools this fall. 

More than 50 courses offered at 
South Carolina technical schools have 
transfer equivalents at Coastal. r---..J 

Coastal Carolina People 
Carole Nichols was chosen as one of 
five state outstanding volunteers by 
the South Carolina Department of 
Mental Health. She works as a 
volunteer at Conway's Progress Place. 
This facility is home to many of OUT 

area's chronically mentally ill. The 
award was made in Columbia on July 14. 

Ernie Locklair's article "Wandering 
the Waterway" was published in the 
July-August 1992 issue of Pee Dee 
Magazine. 

Richard H. Moore has contributed a 
chapter entitled "Low Salinity 
Backbays and Lagoons" to the book, 
Biodiversity of the Southeastern 
United States: Aquatic Communities, 
published by John Wiley & Sons, Inc. 
The chapter provides a survey of the 
physical and biological characteristics 
and the biota of the various low­
salinity estuarine habitats ofthe 
United States from Virginia to Texas. 

James L. Michie's article "The 
Search for San Miquel De Gualdape" 
was one oftwo articles sponsored by 
Georgetown County Historical Society, 
which won the articles "Outstanding 
Scholarly Publication" presented by 
South Carolina Historical Society. 

Brian Nance recently had an article 
accepted for publication in the Bulletin 
of the History of Medicine. The article 
stems from his dissertation in the field 
of medical history and is entitled 
"Determining the Patient's Tempera­
ment: An Excursion into Seventeenth­
century Medical Semeiology." 

Susan Libes was invited by the 
United States Environmental Protec­
tion Agency to participate in a national 
advisory board charged with reviewing 
proposed pollution criteria for coastal 
sediments. The board met June 10 
and 11 in Crystal City, Va. 

Susan Libes, Joann Pugh, and 
Prashant Sansgiry have been 
selected to participate in a National 
Science Foundation-funded project 
designed to increase the participation 
and retention of women and minorities 
in math and science degree programs. 
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The two-year study involves the entire 
University of South Carolina system. 
The participating faculty will be 
developing new teaching and assess­
ment methods. These techniques will 
then be presented to the rest of the 
faculty. The principal investigator for 
the project is Sue Rosser, director of 
Women's Studies at USC Columbia. 

Karen Carpenter, Janis Chesson, 
C.C. Edwards, Susan Libes, Betsy 
Puskar, Prashant Sansgiry, Jill 
Sessoms, and Susan Shepherd 
attended a women's study conference 
from May 29 to June 1 at the Univer­
sity of North Carolina in Chapel Hill. 
The conference, entitled "What 
Difference does Difference Make?," 
explored how multiculturalism can be 
integrated into traditional feminist 
studies. 

C.C. Edwards, Susan Libes, and 
Prashant Sansgiry were selected to 
attend a three-week workshop on 
supercomputing, conducted from May 
17 to June 5 at the North Carolina 
Supercomputing Center (NCSC) 
located in Research Triangle Park, 
N.C. The team from Coastal was the 
only group from South Carolina 
selected to participate. The goal of the 
workshop was to explore ways that 
supercomputing can be integrated into 
the undergraduate science and math 
curriculum. These faculty members 
were chosen because they are develop­
ing a new course in computer modeling 
that will be taught in the fall of 1993. 
As part ofthe workshop, the faculty 
were each granted $5,000 worth of 
computing time on NCSC's Cray Y­
MP. NCSC's machines can be ac­
cessed from Coastal through Internet, 
a national computer network. Class 
and Faculty Familiarization accounts 
are available. Contact one of the 
participants for more information. 

David Barnwell read a paper 
entitled Nineteenth Century Irish 
Emigration toArgentina at the annual 
meeting of the American Council for 
Irish Studies, which was held at 
Galway University, Ireland, in early 
July. r---..J 



For Sale 
• Windsurfer Bic Melody 5.3 sail 

$400 
• Camping Stove $20 
• Tent $25 

For more information, call Andrew 
at 651-0864. 

• 4 mM Selectric II Typewriters; 
have been serviced and cleaned. 

For more information, call 
extension 2148. 

Bulletin Board i.'I a free service for famity 
and staff who wish to advertise items or 
services for sale. Ads may run no more 
than two consecutive times and are 
subject to space availability. ~ 

Faculty------------ continued {rom page 1 

Brian Gamble joins the Coastal 
faculty as instructor of physics . 
Gamble received a master's degree in 
physics from North Carolina State 
University and a bachelor's degree 
from The Citadel. 

William B. King Jr. joins Coastal 
as a visiting associate professor of 
psychology. He earned a master's 
degree and Ph.D. in psychology from 
the University of California, Los 
Angeles, and bachelor's degree from 
Ohio State University. 

Patricia B. McRae joins Coastal 
as an instructor of political science. 
McRae received a bachelor's degree 
from the University of Houston and a 
master's degree in political science 
from the University of South Carolina, 
where she is conducting doctoral work 

. in philosophy. 
Linda J. Palm has been appointed 

associate professor of psychology. 
Palm earned a Ph.D. in psychology 
from the University of South Florida, a . 
master's degree from Wake Forest 
University, and a bachelor's degree 
from Rollins College. 

Katherine L. Taylor joins Coastal 
as assistant professor of biology. She 
has a Ph.D. in plant ecology from 
Louisiana State University and 
master's and bachelor's degrees from 
Western Washington University. 

Robert F. Young, instructor of 
marine science, is conducting doctoral 
work in biological oceanography at the 
University of Rhode Island. He earned 
a bachelor's degree from the Univer­
sity of Virginia. 
• School of Education 

Sandra L. Nelson has been 
appointed instructor of physical 
education. Nelson earned a master's 
degree in teaching from the University 
of North Carolina, Chapel Hill, and a 
bachelor's degree from the University 
of Regina. She is conducting doctoral 
work in physical education at Arizona 
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State University. 
• Wall School of Business 

Robert B. Burney has been 
appointed as assistant professor of 
finance. Burney received a master's 
degree in agricultural economics from 
the University of South Carolina, a 
bachelor's degree from the University 
of Georgia, and is completing doctoral 
studies in finance at the University of 
South Carolina. 

Virginia B. Levsen joins the 
Coastal faculty as an assistant profes­
sor ofmanagement. She received a 
Ph.D. in organizational theory from 
the University of Washington , a 
master's degree from Chapman 
College, and a bachelor's degree from 
the University ofIowa. 

Kay Zekany is a visiting assistant 
professor of accounting. Zekany 
earned master's and bachelor's 
degrees from Miami University~ She is 
conducting doctoral work in account­
ing at the University of South Caro­
lina. 
• School of Humanities and Fine 
Arts 

Raymond Kilburn, instructor of 
music, received a master's degree in 
piano performance from Indiana 
University and a bachelor's degree in 
music from McGill University. 
Kilburn is conducting doctoral studies 
in piano at Indiana University. 

Aurora Malagon-Canto joins the 
Coastal faculty as instructor of Span­
ish. Malagon-Canto received a 
master's degree in Spanish from 
Boston College and a bachelor's degree 
from Boston University. 

Eldred E. Prince Jr. rejoins the 
Coastal faculty after a one-year leave 
taken to continue his doctoral studies 
in history at the University of South 
Carolina. Prince has master's and 
bachelor's degrees in history from the 
University of South Carolina. ---' 
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